
Our ref: A54898JBHD                              ARCHAEOLOGICAL PLANNING 
 
Head of Planning & Transportation 
The Vale of Glamorgan Council 
Dock Office 
Barry Docks 
BARRY 
CF63 4RT        8th January 2018 
 
FAO: SD Butler 
 
Dear Sir 
 
Re: Change Of Use Of Land As An Extension To The Existing 
Wastewater Treatment Works Site And The Construction Of An 
Advanced Anaerobic Digestion (AAD) Plant, Together With 
Associated Landscaping And Mitigation Measures And The 
Formation Of Temporary Construction Compounds:  
Cog Moors Wastewater Treatment Works, Cardiff Road, Dinas 
Powys 
Pl.App.No.: 2017/01203. 
  
We identified a potential impact of this application, consequently we have 
consulted the detailed information contained on your website. 
 
Information in the Historic Environment Record curated by this Trust 
shows that there is evidence of archaeological activity in the area, 
primarily dating to the prehistoric and Roman periods and including the 
Roman settlement at Pop Hill. Peat deposits have also been identified 
that potentially contain important paleoenvironmental data. In this case, 
it is our opinion that as the area has been disturbed due to its current use, 
it is unlikely that archaeological remains would be encountered during the 
work. The record is not definitive, however, and archaeological material 
may be disturbed during the course of the work. In this event, please 
contact this Division of this Trust. Nevertheless, as the archaeological 
advisers to your Members, we have no objection to the determination of 
this application. 
 
If you have any questions or require further advice on this matter, please 
do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Judith Doyle BA(Hons) MBA MCIfA 
Archaeological Planning Officer 
 


